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11" Jan 2018
Secondary 3 Adventure Camp Updates

Dear Parents/Guardians,

1. Thank you for joining us at Secondary 3 Adventure Camp — Parents’ Briefing on 9 Jan 2018. Your
presence is greatly appreciated and we trust that the briefing has been useful in helping you to
prepare your child for the camp. For parents who were unable to join us, please do access the
briefing slides at the following link.
<<http://broadricksec.moe.edu.sg/bss/links/sec-3-adventure-camp-updates-1>>

2. An programme outline of the 3-Day-2-Night camp is appended below for your easy reference.

Mon, 15 Jan Tues, 16 Jan Wed, 17 Jan
Rise & Shine Rise & Shine
7.20am: Report to school Teambuilding Run
- BREAKFAST
Adventure
Opening & Objective Setting | Low Elements, Rock Wall, Strike Tents, Packing Up
Travel to “Camp Resilience” | Challenge Ropes, & Area Cleaning
Pitch Tents & Orientation Zipline, Jetty Jump
LUNCH
Campsite Safety Briefing Adventure Debrief & Closing
Amazing Race Low Elements, Rock Wall, Travel back to Broadrick
Challenge Ropes, Secondary
Campfire Preparation Zipline, Jetty Jump
3.00pm: Dismissal from School
Campfire Preparation
(ALL students are expected to
DINNER report to school on Thu, 18 Jan
Showers, Supper, Debrief Campfire for regular lessons.)
Lights Out Showers, Supper, Debrief
Lights Out

Important Updates & Reminders for Secondary 3 Adventure Camp

3. Reporting Time: Students are expected to report to school as usual on Monday, 15 Jan 2018 by
7.20am for silent reading before morning assembly commences at 7.30am. After assembly,
students will gather for a morning camp briefing before they head off together to Pulau Ubin.



10.

Student Safety during Camp Activities: All camp activities should be within the students’ comfort
zone. Students who are uncomfortable about any activity may opt not to participate.

Dismissal Time: Students will be dismissed from school by 3pm on Wednesday, 17 Jan 2018.
All students are expected to report back to school on Thursday, 18 Jan 2018 for regular lessons.

VIA Component: As the original vendor has been unable to meet the school’s needs and optimise
students’ learning, we have decided to postpone this VIA component. On 18 January, normal
lessons will resume according to the time-table instead. The school will continue to use Character
and Citizenship Education (CCE) lessons to engage students in VIA and service-learning.

Contacting your child: Should you urgently need to contact your child during school operating
hours, you can reach the school General Office at 63445025. Outside of school operating hours,
you can reach Mr Neelan, HOD PE/CCA-cum-Camp Commander, at the following prepaid number:
84015077.

Pick-Up Procedures: Should you need to pick up your child before the camp is officially dismissed
(eg. due to medical reasons), we will arrange for you to pick up your child at Changi Point Ferry
Terminal. A teacher will accompany your child to Changi Point Ferry Terminal to await your pick-

up.

Students who are not attending camp are required to report to school daily at the usual reporting
time.

My teachers and | would like to thank you in advance for your co-operation and support. We look
forward to our students having a fun and meaningful time at Camp Resilience.

Warmest regards,

Mrs Tan fay Hong

Principal



